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Hanover Area Council of Churches 

One Body • One Spirit 

Council News April 2021 
P.O. Box 1561 
136 Carlisle St. 
Hanover, PA 17331 
717-633-6353 adminhacc@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org    

www.hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org 
Special Needs 

 
PAL 

Single serve fruits 
Individual size chips,  

pretzels, etc. 
Instant white rice 

Scallop Potatoes 

Laundry detergent, Dish 
towels/rags, pot holders 
Changing Lives Shelter 

Deodorant (Men &  
Women) 

Disposable cleaning 
Gloves (Med & Lg) 
Razors, Body Wash 
Lysol Spray, Ajax , 

Clorox Wipes,  
Paper Towels, 

Ziploc storage bags 
(Gallon size) 

Bottled Water, Sleeping 
Bags, Bed Pillows 

Clothing Bank 

Family sized toiletries 
Sheet sets all sizes 

Bath Towels 
Men’s L & XL white t-

shirts  
Baby Diapers sizes 4 & 5 

Bread wire ties 

Ruth’s Harvest 

Single serve entrees,  
cereal, juice boxes, 

snacks or veggies (all 

single serve) 

HACC 

We accept donations 

Mon-Fri 8am -12:30pm 

Sat 8am -12:30pm or by 
appointment. Call 717-
633-6353 to schedule a 

drop off. 

A letter from Carol Hinkle 

HACC Executive Director 
 

I have just recovered from Covid-19. My diagnosis came as a complete shock because I had received my 1st 

shot and had escaped the illness on so many occasions. I thought I was home free since my 2nd shot was 

scheduled for 8 days later. Over-confidence is a terrible disease also. When I opened my hospital portal and 

saw all the written instructions it took me a few minutes to realize what I was reading. I read the words “self

-isolate for the next ten days”. I really was stunned. but before long it sunk in and I heard my 

granddaughter’s words when this all started a year ago. She said, “You need to stay home because you are 

old and you can die.” Now a year later I was facing her deepest fear. I have, since I was saved by my Lord, 

believed the words of Paul who wrote “For me to live is Christ, and to die is gain.” (Phil. 1:21).  

I found myself actually thinking of the possibility (to the point of writing the order of my service) and I 

realize I am okay with dying. It was not something I just told my family and friends, but I also realized 

though I know there is an appointed time, I hoped this was not it. I felt had I things unfinished and prayed 

that the Lord still had work for me to do here. A loving God restored my peace and I am so thankful I am 

able to sit and write about those feelings.  

This Lenten Season is almost at a close and I do not think I ever did so much introspection. However, as I 

examine my life, I am aware of so many things done wrong and thank God again for the time to live more 

closely with Christ, to seek and to do His will. Even as I make that prayer, I find I have to beg forgiveness 

for “the flesh is weak.” Monday I return to the office with a new resolve and a greater sense of wanting to 

serve my Master than I have experienced in a while. A deeper and more urgent sense of praying for and 

serving others is utmost in my heart and mind.   

Now, Easter is just a few weeks away, the dark night will pass, and then joy will come in the morning. With 

the greatest message the world has ever known and the greatest love there has ever been, let us all seek to 

share this news with those in our world while there is still time. 
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From the desk of Rev. Nancy Werner  

(Council President)  

“Peace be with you.” These are the first words spoken by our risen Lord Jesus Christ when he appeared to the disciples on the 

evening of the first Easter (John 20:19-21). 

Those were the same first words spoken by our risen Lord Jesus to Thomas who was not among the gathered disciples the previ-

ous week (John 20:26). This peace offered by our risen Lord Jesus to his followers, then and now, is for mending of the relationship 

broken by our sins. In other words, the peace given by our risen Lord Jesus is connected to our relationship with God, with our 

salvation and eternal life. 

Peace does not lead us to God, rather it is the other way around. Peace comes as a gift from God, when we are right with God; 

when our relationship is healthy. In this way, the peace of God may not appear peaceful according to our society’s definition of 

peace. 

During these weeks when churches continue to celebrate Easter and the resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ, I encourage you to 

include gratitude for the gift of peace which flows from the renewed relationship with God made possible by our Lord Jesus. If its 

absence is noted, or if you sense peace is missing, then I encourage you to set aside time to spend with God. Take time to build up, 

strengthen, and nurture your relationship with God. God wants you to know the comfort, assurance, contentment and well-being 

from living each day together! 

Go WITH God today and experience peace! 

Rev. Nancy Werner 

April 2021 Weekly Prayers 
1st Week Community Needs Committee 
2nd Week Executive Committee 
3rd Week Faith-At-Work Ministry 
4th Week Finance Committee 

Meals on Wheels News 

Two-person teams are needed Monday through Friday to drive and deliver meals from 11:00am — 12:00pm. Please 
call (717)633-6353 and ask to speak to Laura Zimmerman, Coordinator. 
 
If you are a current volunteer and have moved or your phone number has changed, please notify the  
Coordinator.  If you have an email that you wish to use as your means of contact, please let us know! 
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We are still looking for Volunteers to serve in the various ministries. If you or anyone you know is interested please 
contact the office.   

Volunteers are the Heart of HACC  

April 2021 Volunteer Highlight 

Carol Sterner 

We are delighted to hear the positive feedback from our new Volunteer highlight section of the newsletter.  It is our intent to 

share the ministries of the Hanover Area Council of Churches through the eyes of our dedicated volunteers. We of course realize 

that it takes “a village” to make the organization work God’s miracles. Please remember all of our blessed volunteers in your 

prayers. 

Carol Starner, a retired school teacher, has been helping in the Clothing Bank for the last year and a half.  She is tremendously 

giving of her time and spends Mondays through Thursdays upstairs in the facility organizing, hanging and folding clothes and 

assisting clients.  She calls herself a “jack of all trades” in clothing bank duties but not surprisingly, finds helping the clients most 

gratifying.   

Our shelter is filled with all styles, sizes and selections of clothes.  We also have shoes, coats, boots, games, knick knacks and 

books. If you like thrift store shopping, we’re an excellent source of well cared for, inexpensive items. 

Carol is creative and a natural organizer gifted in part from her career as a primary grade teacher. She sees Denise Bunty, head 

volunteer, as a key mentor and loves working with her and Rita Marting, assistant to Denise.  Stop by and say hello! 

April 2021 HACC Meetings 
 Currently, HACC Meetings are tentative.  All Committees will be notified through email by the HACC Administrative 
Office with updates. If you find that you have not received a reminder email; please contact Faith at 717-633-6353 or admin-
hacc@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org.  

Stay Healthy and Safe!

Meals on Wheels News … continued 

Meals on Wheels Donation Request 

As you know already, we deliver meals to the elderly and ailing Monday through Friday to nourish the body. 

Occasionally, we try to include a word search puzzle or a brief passage from Holy Scripture to nourish the 

soul.  Our recipients look forward to these small things to brighten their days. 

The next time you visit the Dollar Store, consider picking up a couple of the following items, marking them 

MOWs and dropping them off at 136 Carlisle Street.  We hope that through your contributions, we can make 

this a meaningful, nourishing Lenten season. 

Small Calendars  Devotional Books Word Searches  Adult Coloring Books 
Colored Pencils  Pencil Sharpeners Easy Crossword Puzzles 
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Changing Lives Shelter News 

*Please see our Special Needs on Page 1 

The Changing Lives Shelter remains on a limited capacity, with the following guidelines in place: 

1. The Shelter office operates 22-hours a day, 7-days a week. The Shelter closes each day between 
11am and 1pm.  Potential residents must have lived in the Greater Hanover Area for at least four 
to six months; 

2. The Shelter is operating on a one-person per room basis, due to Covid-19.  The Shelter has the 
capacity to hold six men, six woman and two families.  

3. Residents are subjected to mandatory random drug and alcohol testing. The Shelter has 
implemented the temperature monitoring system to safeguard our Residents and Staff.  

4. Volunteers are currently needed in the Shelter during the afternoon/evening from 1pm-5pm 
and 5pm-8pm. 

Clothing Bank News  
Our clothing Bank is open to the public.  
Come and shop Monday through Thursday from 9 am to  12 pm 
We have many items including: 

• Gently used clothing (all styles and sizes. Newborns, Children, Women, and Men) 

• Dishes 

• Small appliances 

• Home accessories and much more! 
Clothing is free, although monetary donations are appreciated.  

Other items are priced accordingly.  
Due to COVID and to keep everyone safe an appointment must be made. 
Appointments are made on the hour and are limited to 6 individuals (adult and children) at a time. 
You must wear a mask and obey social distancing rules while you shop. 
 
Stop by or call 717-633-6353 to make an appointment 

Ruth’s Harvest News 

We are collecting single serve food items. We are grateful for monetary donations as well.  Please feel 
free to contact Carol Hinkle, Executive Director at Hanover Area Council of Churches, Claudia Hudson, 
Chairman of Ruth’s Harvest or Debby Seibert, Coordinator of Ruth’s Harvest if you have any questions, 
suggestions, or concerns. 

 
Debby Seibert  
Coordinator   
Ruth’s Harvest   
(717) 451-7001 

(717) 632-1181  
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Please remember the Hanover Area Council of Churches in your will or estate plan.  

If you need additional information on how to word it, call the Council office 717 -633-6353. 

Crisis Fund 
Devoted Friends 

$2,500 

Kathy Bortner 

Hanover Toyota 

Rotary Club of Hanover 

Barb & Kurt Thomas 

Trone Rentals 

J. Stewart & Michele Dowell 

Faithful Friends 

$10,000 
 

Anonymous 

Hanover Shoe Farm 

J. William Warehime Foundation 

Beverly Mohammed 

Jennifer & Mark Riggs 

Shari & William M Therit Jr. 

Tricia Warehime 

Kenneth Wenger 

Loyal Friends 

$5,000 

Phyllis Accardi 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Grace UCC 
SRC Insurance 
St. Paul Lutheran Church,  
   York St. 
Patricia & John Warehime 

Dedicated Friends 

$1-$499 

True Friends  

$1,000 

Anonymous 

Becker, Edger & Eileen 

Benchmark Investments 

Russell & Lorraine Bulden 

Pamela & Alan Cashman 

Karen J. Claycombe 

Gay & Ralph Dickson 

Sidney Ehrnart 

Grace & F Rusty Elsner 

Emmanuel United Church of 

   Christ 

Jay & Doris Fogelsanger 

Carol Hinkle 

Bruce L. Jones 

Linda Lohr 

Rita & James Martin 

Charlotte & Richard Mullinix 

Muriel & David Myers 

Joyce & Harold Raubenstine 

Rev. LaDonna & Rev. Steven 

   Thomas 

Peg Sennett 

Marlene Shilling 

Linda & Robert Simmonds 

Donna Stair 

St. Jacob's (Stone) UCC 

Church 

Steadfast Friends 

$500 

Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
C.A. Weber Agency 
Regina & William Dignan 
Jay & Doris Fogelsanger 
Joan & Jerry Grim 
Matthew Guthrie-R 
Timothy Hartman 
Home Assn of McSherrystown 
M. Jane Hutton 
Jill Janusz 
Gene & Sheila Latta 
Arlene Marks 
Fred L. Marsh 
Lee A, & R. Scott Miller 
Schmuck Lumber 
David & Joyce Schnell 
Michele & Tom Witman 

Kay & Charles Altland 
Dale Alwine 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Barry Bankert 
Karen Braker 
Diane Buvia 
Richard J. Claycombe 
Kate Colgan 
Mary & Ken Collins 
Pam Dewitt 
Regina & Bill Dignan 
Judith Doner 
Jane Dull 
Laura Erckman 
Cathy & Stan Ferree 
James & NJ Frye 
Brenda Funke 
Linda Heckman 
Martha Hempfing 
Sally Hershey 
Rosalie Hobbs 
Gerald Hockensmith 
David Houck 
Linda Huggens 
Gilda Janusz 
Norma Jeont 
Janet Johnson 
Kathleen A. Jones 
Laurel & John Jurasic 
Ginny & Wes Keffer 
Estelle King 
Karl Lehman 
Cathy John Lynn 
Linda McJunkin 
Margaret Moulton 
Patricia Mueller 
Lorretta & Fred Ness 
 

Rosemary & Joseph    Ackermanns 
Lorraine & Douglas Becker 
Burkentine & Sons Builders 
GHI Engineers 
Hanover Capital Management Inc 
Hanover Club 
Michelle & Michael Harter 
Marybeth and Michael Hockenberry 
Elizabeth & James Hofmann 
Joyce & Steve Johnson 
Mt. Carmel Lutheran 
Diane Myers 
Home Assn of McSherrystown 
Murphy Funeral Home Inc 
Panebaker Funeral Home 
Elinore Albright Rebert 
Sharan Rinehart 
Judith & Warren Risk 
Belinda Sabaka 
Nancy & Carl Sandruck 
Myrtle Satterfield 
Sally Sheaffer 
Shirley C. Sheridan 
Rev. Faye Snyder 
Carolyn Stambaugh 
Michelle Trish 
Lisa & Russell Vriezen 
Diana Weaver 
Doris Weaver 
Judie & Brian Weiss 
Kenneth Wenger 
Rev. Nancy Werner 
Joan & Ron Witman 
Cheryl & James Worley 
Amy & James Yard 
Jennifer Zack 
Marilyn & J. Scott Zanger 
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Church News  Please contact your local church for service updates and times 

All Saints Episcopal Church   890 McCosh Street, Hanover, PA 17331    717-637-5772 

Unfortunately, as of November 21, 2020, all in-person services, committee meetings, etc., are cancelled per the Episcopal 
Diocese of Central Pennsylvania.  AA meetings that meet in the church, several times a week, are allowed to continue.  

All Saints will continue to offer on-line services:  Website: https://allsaintshanover.diocpa.org, with links to:  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/allsaintsechanover/videos 

First United Methodist Church   200 Frederick Street, Hanover, Pa. 17331 - 717-637-1574 www.firstumchanover.org 
In person worship services will re-start on February 28th at 8 AM & 9:30 AM 

We’re still sharing both Traditional & Contemporary online worship services: 

YouTube:   Traditional: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zOTRR6MHmys 

  Contemporary: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=We2l8tdRtqg 

Grace United Church of Christ    100 Fourth St., Hanover, Pa.  17331  717-632-1146  
www.graceucchanover.org 

Business Hours: 9am - 5pm Monday – Thursday.  We offer 2 in-house Sunday Services. Seating is limited / masks, social dis-
tancing & registration are required. 

 * Sundays @ 9am in Fellowship Hall   * Sundays @ 11am in the Sanctuary 

* Virtual Sunday School @ 10am on Grace UCC Kids Facebook page 

The 24-hour Prayer/Bible Moment line offers daily devotions. 717 - 632-1819.  Sermons / church calendar / Days of Grace news-
letter can be found at www.graceucchanover.org and on our Facebook & Youtube pages. 

With hope and by God’s blessing, we will be restarting our adult Bible Study along with Sunday School and youth activities, in 
the near future. The sewing group has implemented a COVID compliant plan to resume its important quilt mission. 

Grace Church    55 Albright Dr.,  Hanover, Pa. 17331 

Children's Sunday School is still looking for volunteers, if you would like to teach Sunday School or volunteer in any way with 
the children's program, please contact Meredith Howard. 

The Rainbow Room is looking for one more person to provide childcare.  Interested candidates can contact Meredith 

Hanover First Church of God   600 Fairview Ave, Hanover, Pa   ww.hanoverbeacon.org 

Sunday Services - Traditional at 9:00am  Contemporary at 10:30am.  We’re also streaming Online at 10:30 am 

Hanover Church of the Brethren  601 Wilson Avenue, Hanover, Pa. 17331 717.632.2267   www.HanoverCOB.org 

BETHEL ASSEMBLY OF GOD  1125 Frederick Pike, Littlestown, PA. 17340  Phone: 717.359.4675 
Website: www.bethelag.com         Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BethelAG 

Sundays:  8:30 AM - Sunday School      9:45 AM Worship Service 

Wednesday Evening Life Groups for all ages @ 7:00 PM  

Emmanuel United Church of Christ    Rev. Peter A. Seiler Jr., Interim Pastor    www.emmanuelucc.org 

Church services are open for in-person worship with health and safety protocols -- please wear a face mask & maintain social 
distancing.  Livestream worship on YouTube, 10:30 am Sundays.  Adult Sunday School is now by Zoom Sundays at 9 am.  

For links & details or to watch recorded services, visit our website. Office hours are 9 am-1 pm, Monday - Friday.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zOTRR6MHmys
http://www.HanoverCOB.org
http://www.bethelag.com
https://www.facebook.com/BethelAG
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Church News  Please contact your local church for service updates and times  

St. Matthew Lutheran Church  30 W. Chestnut St., Hanover, Pa. 717-637-7101 

Indoor worship services have begun. Worship on Saturdays at 5:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall & Sundays at 10:45 a.m. in the 
Sanctuary.  

Our Outdoor/Drive-In Worship Service will continue on Sundays at 9:00 a.m. weather permitting.  

Masks are required in the building and our seating is with social distancing. Temperatures are taken upon entering the build-
ing.   In case of rain, please check our website at www.stmattlutheran.org or call the church office and we will have a mes-
sage regarding a cancellation, .  God bless!  

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, 100 East Water Street, Abbottstown, PA 17301      717-259-0796 

 

St. John's Lutheran Church will not have regular service in the Sanctuary until further notice. 

WORSHIP @ HOME WITH ST. JOHN’S EVERY SUNDAY at 10am 

Facebook live: https://www.facebook.com/St.JohnsAbbottstown/live 

YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLYusK7PV28KOqSVH6xpbFA  

Zoom: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9078365134?  pwd=OEE2K002VkY4b0JCeWx5T2U3YmRRQT09, or by dialing  

 1(929)205-6099.    Use the Meeting ID #: 907 836 5134, Password: 407818 

After each worship service on ZOOM, Pastor Shawn will host a time to connect & share by clicking the link. 

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church  127 York St., Hanover, Pa. 17331  717-637-5941  www.stpaulsyorkst.org 

Check out our website or call for news & updates!  If no one is in the office, the calls will be forwarded to our Administrative 
Assistant. Please leave a message and your call will be returned. 

Trinity Lutheran Church in Jefferson   6 York Street, Codorus, PA 17311  Website: trinityjefferson.church  
    Facebook:  Trinity Jefferson 

Join us at Trinity Lutheran Church in Jefferson (Codorus, PA) for worship.   
Due to the pandemic, we are currently offering only online worship. 

St. Mark Evangelical Lutheran Church 129 Charles Street Hanover, PA 17331    www.stmarkhanover.org 

If attending in person:  We ask that you follow certain guidelines:  If sick, please stay at home and worship online; wear a 
mask completely over mouth and nose; when entering and exiting the church please make use of the hand sanitizer sta-
tions. Keep a six-foot separation  between you and others; Sit in Green marked Pews for 3:30pm Worship; Sit in Blue marked 
Pews for 7:00pm  

St. Jacob’s Lutheran Church, 3444 Sticks Rd., Glen Rock, PA 17327  

In person services on Sundays, 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 p.m.  Masks are required and social distancing. 

The 10:30 a.m. service is live streamed on Facebook page at:  stjacobslutheran.  Service is also available to view after live ser-
vice on the Facebook page. 

St. Jacob’s United Church of Christ 5152 Stone Church Rd., Glenville, Pa 17329   717-212-9122 
www.stonechurchucc.org 

Worship is available for those without the internet and those with internet. At 11am you can find the ZOOM link to join the 
video worship experience on the Church Facebook page. The video worship service is also available there for viewing or 
downloading all through the week. Scroll down to Videos and click on “see all”. Both worship videos and VBS videos are 
there.  

You will drive to the Upper Cemetery at the direction of the ushers, and park where indicated. We will be using a sound sys-
tem to amplify the sound and ask that you also tune in your car radio to 88.5 AM.  

http://www.facebook.com/St.JohnsAbbottstown/live
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLYusK7PV28KOqSVH6xpbFA
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Church Events 

THE CHURCH OF  JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS-HANOVER WARD 1170 Kohler Road, New Oxford PA 

717-452-2135(Missionaries) www.ComeUntoChrist.org 

9 am  Sacrament Meeting  In person services are held with masks and social distancing.  Everyone is welcome. 

Wellspring Wesleyan Church  127 Hickory Lane, Hanover, PA 17331  717-797-3868 or 717-451-6349 
 
April 1 - Maundy Thursday Communion 6:30 PM 

April 2 - Drive through Stations of the Cross (adapted) 5 PM - 7 PM 

April 3 - Special needs Easter Egg hunt (must be accompanied by a caregiver) 2 PM 

April 4 - Easter Service 9:30 AM followed by children's egg hunt at 11 AM 

Soup Sale     Saint Paul’s Lutheran on Broadway 

Soup choices are Chicken Corn and Beef Noodle 

$5/Quart   Call 717-637-0511 to order 

Leave your name, #, which soup, and how many. 

Pick up is on April 22, 2021  3pm  at 1214 Broadway Hanover Rear 

Encouraging our Community  
HANOVER CYCLERS 

This past November HACC was blessed by the 

annual food collection and drop-off by the 

Hanover Cyclers. This has been done annually by 

the club for several years now. What a wonderful 

way to continue to foster community, many 

thanks to them for their continued support. 

Ladies Uplifting Ladies United (“LULU”) 

LULU was founded by a young woman, Mary Heath, who set out to create a brand that wasn’t afraid to uplift women of all 

ages, race, ethnicity and religion.  We are a faith based, not-for-profit organization with our community in mind.  Our sole 

purposes are to encourage, build self-esteem and empower each woman, one purse at a time. 

With support from our friends, family and local businesses we are able to aid many women in need by collecting gently used 

and new purses, along with an array of travel-sized items to fill each purse.  Over the years, it has been our honor to gift LULU 

filled purses to women of our Community and beyond, free of charge.  Gifting purses from one woman to another. 

Periodically, we hold evnts for women to gather together, have an evening to celebrate each other, speak freely and 

exchange resources.  All are encouraged to email or Instagram for further information to donate goods, make a monetary 

contribution, recommend a recipient and stay up to date with our events. 

It is our privilege to welcome you to our LULU family and we look forward to your continued support. 

God Bless!    Email:  Lovingupliftingladiesunited@gmail.com  //  Instagram: @_lulunited 

The Hanover Area Council of Churches is accepting donations for LULU.  Please feel free to drop off your donation,  

 Mon.—Sat. 8a - 12p. 
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Stolte Scholarship Fund 

The Hanover Area Council of Churches would like to make the Community aware of the Stolte Scholarship Fund.  The Fund was 
established in 1973 in memory of Rev. Robert H. Stolte, pastor of Lohr’s Memorial United Methodist Church in Hanover from 
1962-1973. The administration of the fund has been handled by the Hanover Area Council of Churches and has been supported 
with the offerings received at the Community Good Friday Service and with private donations.  

The Stolte Scholarship Fund provides a one-time grant of $1,000.00 to an individual pursuing a career in the field of ministry, 
missions, or humanitarian service. 

Interested applicants must be residents of the greater Hanover area and should be a high school senior, college student or 
seminary student. He or she must complete an application form and submit a brief summary of his or her call into the field of 
ministry, missions, or humanitarian service and future vocational goals. They should be active members of a church, display 
good moral character, and exhibit high scholastic ability. 

Find an application form on Page 10.  We are asking you to please let any prospective applicant in your community know about 
the opportunity provided by the Stolte Scholarship Fund.  The deadline for accepting applications this year is April 30, 2021. 

Please call Kathy Bortner at 717-637-6973 or e-mail at kabortner@comcast.net with any questions. 

Thank you for making this information available to your Community. 

Sincerely, 
 
Kathy Bortner 
Chairman 
The Stolte Scholarship Fund 

An Application for the scholarship can be found on page 10  

Good Friday Order of Service 

The traditional Good Friday 7 Last Words of Christ worship service hosted by HACC each year goes to help support the Stolte 

Scholarship. This year because of safety concerns of choirs and preachers going in and out of the same area as congregants, 

we are offering a video that each congregation can post to their website or share with members. You can access this video of 

seven preacher and seven church anthems by clicking on this youtube link:  https://youtu.be/RQZHiNIcrvE 

Prelude -  St Matthew (ELCA) 

First Word Luke 23:24 

Sermon – Rev. Nancy Werner 

Anthem – St. Matthew (ELCA) 

Seventh Word  Luke 23:46 

Sermon – Rev. Greg Rapp 

Anthem – First (UMC) 

Third Word John 19:26-27 

Sermon – Rev. Bonnie Whittier 

Anthem – Emmanuel (UCC) 

Fifth Word John 19:28 

Sermon – Rev. Carenda Baker 

Anthem – Hanover (COB) 

Fourth Word Matthew 27:46 

Sermon – Rev. Cathy Vitalis Hoffman 

Anthem – St. Joseph (RC) Postlude - St. Matthew (ELCA) 

Recessional Music  - Emmanuel (UCC) 

Sixth Word John 19:30 

Sermon – Rev. Paula Murray 

Anthem – Grace (UCC) 

Second Word Luke 23:43 

Sermon – Fr. Samuel Miller 

Anthem – St. Mark 

mailto:kabortner@comcast.net
https://youtu.be/RQZHiNIcrvE
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THE STOLTE SCHOLARSHIP  

ADMINISTERED BY THE HANOVER AREA COUNCIL OF CHURCHES 

Application Form - Due April 30, 2021 

(Please Print) 

 
Student’s Name 
   Last     First    Middle Initial 
 
Home Address 
 
                          
 
Home Telephone Number     Cell Phone # 
 
E-mail Address  
 
High School/ College        Year of Graduation 
 
GPA    Class Rank (if high school senior)  
 
Honors/Awards 
 
Intended College/Seminary 
 
Intended Major 
 
Year of study beginning in the fall 
 
Cost of tuition per year   Cost of Room & Board per year 
 
Available Funding (include awards, grants, loans, and savings) 
 
If employed, current employer  
 
Member of the following church  
 
Church and/or School Activities  
 

Please write a brief summary of your call into ministry, missions, or humanitarian service and your fu-
ture vocational goals. The award is a one-time scholarship grant of $1000.00. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please submit this application by April 30, 2021 to: Kathy Bortner 
       583 Blooming Grove Road 
       Hanover, PA  17331 
       (717) 637-6973    
       kabortner@comcast.net 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1  

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

2 Good Friday 

Service tba 

 

3 

NA meeting 

7pm 

4 

AA meeting 

8am 

Smart Recovery 

7:30pm—9pm 

5 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

6 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

7 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

8 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

9 

 

10 

NA meeting 

7pm 

11 

AA meeting 

8am 

Smart Recovery 

7:30pm—9pm 

12 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

13 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

14 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

15 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

16 17 

NA meeting 

7pm 

18 

AA meeting 

8am 

Smart Recovery 

7:30pm—9pm 

19 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

Newsletter submission 

Deadline 

20 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

21 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

22 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

 

23 24 

NA meeting 

7pm 

25 

AA meeting 

8am 

Smart Recovery 

7:30pm—9pm 

26 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

27 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

28 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

29 

Clothing Bank 

9am—12pm 

30  
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Provide-A-Lunch 

* Church or Organization for Pal team :  6-week rotation 

throughout the year, approximately 6 members to cook , serve 

& clean up in the soup Kitchen. 

 

Changing Lives Shelter 

*Weekends & Weekday hours available. 

        Clothing Bank 

*M-F sorters and organizers 8:30 am -

1pm. (any time between these hours) 

Meals on Wheels 

Drivers/Runners & Substitutes 11:00-12:30 

pm 


